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DELTA HIGH SCHOOL VISIT 
 

BACKGROUND 
 
Delta High School is a one-of-a-kind Washington public school that opened its doors in 
2009 to provide a learning environment emphasizing Science, Technology, Engineering 
and Mathematics (STEM) education.  
 
Admission to the school is available through a lottery held for students in the Tri-Cities 
districts of Kennewick, Pasco, and Richland. Nearly 300 students applied for enrollment 
in the inaugural freshman class; 110 students were accepted. Each district is allotted a 
certain number of student slots, based on its overall school population. Delta now has 
students in two grade levels: 9th and 10th.   
 
Delta is the product of a unique partnership among community businesses, higher 
education institutions, K-12 school districts, and non-profit foundations. The Delta 
“story” is explained on the school website.   
 
Partner Role 
Paul G. Allen Family Foundation $700,000 in support, including the first gift 

of $250,000 in 2008, to assist with the 
development of a program of study.  

Battelle $1.2 million in corporate support. 
U.S. Department of Energy’s Pacific 
Northwest National Laboratory 

Comprehensive support—mentors, 
materials, specialists, money. 

Kennewick, Pasco, and Richland School 
Districts 

$365,000 per year in Basic Education Act 
(BEA) funds to support their students. 

WSU-Cities Consultation services on the curriculum; 
conducting a longitudinal study on the 
effectiveness of Delta. 

Columbia Basin College Provided the facility rent-free to serve as 
the initial school site; has also shared 
faculty as consultants. 

Washington State $800,000 to renovate the school facility. 
Local companies, organizations and 
individuals 

$1,000,000 in cash and in-kind 
contributions. 

Washington State STEM Education 
Foundation 

501C-3 established by partnership to 
initiate a capital campaign to build a 
campus and to work with community 
partners. 

Educational Service District 123 Fiscal agent. 
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Delta emphasizes approaches to teaching and learning that are research-based, 
standards-based, and project-based. Principal Deidre Holmberg noted that students 
attracted to the school needed to be willing to “think differently” about what mattered 
most to them about their high school experience, as not all typical high school 
experiences will be available to them. See Attachment A for a snapshot of Delta’s 
STEM Program of Study and school-wide approaches to teaching and learning.  
 
The State Board of Education (SBE) will participate in a student-led tour of the facility, 
and have an opportunity to talk with students in classes, as well as with the tour guides.  
A panel of partners, including the superintendents of the three school districts, will talk 
with SBE members about the partnership’s goals for students. 
 
POLICY CONSIDERATION 
 
Washington State policy creates the possibility for innovative schools like Delta High 
School to exist and in this instance, for students interested in cultivating their interests in 
STEM-related fields to “go deep” with their learning in an environment uniquely suited to 
them. 
 
Getting the school off the ground required an unprecedented outlay of private and public 
resources. What can be learned from this model that may be transferrable to other, 
more typical, school settings?   
 
EXPECTED ACTION 
 
For information only; no action required.   
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ASK ME ABOUT ATTACHMENT   
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